MINUTES OF MEETING – BOARD OF DIRECTORS
COUNTY LINE SPECIAL UTILITY DISTRICT
DATE: JANUARY 20, 2020
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Chris Betz

*
Toni Brewer

*
Ken Dodson

*
Joe Howe

*

Vicki Hunter

*
William Ilse

*
The meeting was held at County Line Special Utility District office, 8870 Camino Real, Uhland, TX
Guest: David Klein of Lloyd Gosselink, Attorneys at Law

Allison Nieto of Southwest Engineers

Jeff Kallus of Southwest Engineers


Bill Frye of Plum Creek Utility


Greg Julius of Virtualis


Tem Nieto of Virtualis


Humberto Ramos of ARWA


Mayra Esquivel – spoke during public comments

1. Called to order at 6:30 PM.

2. Mayra Esquivel spoke during the public comments for non-agenda items.  Ms. Escamilla has purchased property on Highway 21. The seller of the property subdivided the 80 + acre track into eight 10+ acre tracks and has sold them.  The seller, whose name / contact information CLSUD does not have, did not properly develop the property. The seller did not plat the property nor put in any infrastructure. Ms. Escamilla and the other buyers are now in the position of not being able to get water utility services because there are no utility easements and the property is in violation of CLSUD’s rules regarding subdivided land. The Board recommended Ms. Escamilla go back to the seller of the property to resolve this issue. No action taken on this item. 
3. The agenda item to appoint a person to fill the vacant Board Member position is tabled until the February 17, 2020 meeting.  There is a person considering accepting the appointment. 
4. Joe Howe made a motion to approve the Texas Dual Office holding and incompatibility laws as they apply to CLSUD. Toni Brewer second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 

5. David Klein of Lloyd Gosselink, Attorneys at Law recommends using Chapter 395 of the Texas Local Government Code to establish an Impact Fee Advisory Committee.  Toni Brewer made a motion to establish the impact fee advisory committee. Appoint the committee members of Dale Lowden, Jim Ladner, Joe Howe, Joanne Jarrett and Mia Natalino.  Allison Nieto and David Klein will also attend meetings as requested to assist in the process. Vicki Hunter second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.

6. David Klein reported a public hearing needs to be set to discuss the Impact Fee. The item will then be placed on the April 20, 2020 agenda for possible action.  Vicki Hunter made a motion to order setting a public hearing on Land Use Assumptions and a Capital Improvement Plan for wastewater services in the CLSUD wastewater impact fee service area. The public hearing is scheduled for Monday, March 16, 2020 at 6:30PM at the CLSUD office. Ken Dodson second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.  
7. Bill Frye of Plum Creek Utility reported a windstorm blew over a storage building at the wastewater plant. There was no damage to the plant itself. The storage building has been righted and repaired. The plant still has growing room available, however, as developers continue to build and add to the system, the plant will need to be upsized with another module. 
8. The wastewater status report prepared by Allison Nieto of SWE was reviewed. 

9. The water status report prepared by Jeff Kallus of SWE was reviewed. The developers of Harmony Hills Subdivision are requesting a credit for the utility easement.  This item will be on the February 17, 2020 agenda. 
10. Jeff Kallus reported on Wet Rocks assessment report regarding the EAA pumps. The hydrologist recommends installing a larger pump for Well #2 at some point. This is not an emergency situation. Daniel Heideman and the Board requested Mr. Kallus to get estimates on the cost of replacing the pump. Mr. Heideman is going to pull the records on the date the current pump was installed. This item will be on the February 17, 2020 agenda. 

11. Daniel Heideman reported the .160 acres of property on the corner of Cotton Gin Road / Highway 21 is owned by Carmen Puente. Ms. Puente has agreed to sell this property and provide easements to CLSUD for the amount of $20K. This location is ideal for a waste water lift station. Ken Dodson made a motion to purchase the property. William Ilse second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 
12. Daniel Heideman and Allison Nieto reported on the need to construct an Uhland downtown lift station on the property to be purchase from Ms. Puente, a force main and a waste water gravity main that will run parallel to Highway 21 from High Road to Cotton Gin Road. This is the most cost-effective route to serve the Uhland area with wastewater services. Toni Brewer made a motion to go forward with this project to allow Mrs. Nieto to start obtaining the necessary easements. On the February 17, 2020 agenda will be a Resolution to address getting a loan to recover the expense of this project. William Ilse second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 

13. Discussion and/or action on each of the following operations agreements of the wastewater collection system. Both of these items were tabled to the April 20, 2020 agenda. 
a. No action, waiting on Impact Fee study to be completed – Wholesale Wastewater agreement between PCU and CLSUD.

b. No action, waiting on CIP to be completed – Las Estancias 2 reimbursement agreement
14. Reported by Jeff Kallus. Items still in progress and will be on the April 20, 2020 agenda. 
a. ARWA – tentatively planning on connecting at the Goforth tank on High Road.
b. Securing funding for infrastructure improvements – waiting on Impact fee study and CIP to be completed. 
15. Greg Julius and Tem Nieto both of Virtualis reported on the benefits of their eDesk service. The main benefits are: a) the capability of having shared files via DropBox to keep the progress of each development up to date and viewable for CLSUD, SWE and PCU.  b) the ability to log in to your desktop from any location.  c) no down time if a computer fails. d) everything is backed up  e) Virtualis uploads software to the server to protect programs from viruses. 

Susan Browning reported the cost CLSUD currently pays to Deltra for backup / monitoring services is approximately $500 per month. Deltra Services can be cancelled with 2 weeks’ notice. There are a few changes to the agreement that need to be updated. No action taken. This item will be on the February 17, 2020 agenda. 
16. Chris Betz reported the Return on Investment report will be completed after the Impact Fee Analysis is completed. This item will be on the April 20, 2020 agenda.

17. Toni Brewer made a progress report on the Procurement Policy. The policy should be completed and ready for possible approval at the next meeting. This item will be on the February 17, 2020 agenda. 
18. Chris Betz reported on ARWA’s current operations.  ARWA is currently working on options to reduce the cost of delivering the new water supply to the members. 
19. Humberto Ramos reported on the CRWA Board of Trustees meeting. The prior year audit was approved. LNV Engineers is designing upgrades for the Hays Caldwell Plant. ARWA has stated they believe the responsibility of repairing / replacing the failed dams falls on GBRA.
20. Joe Howe made a motion to accept the November 18, 2019 minutes. Toni Brewer second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 

21. Daniel Heideman expressed that he would like to have a committee formed to perform an evaluation on his job performance. This has not been done in the past. Mr. Heideman would like to set a precedence of evaluating managers along with the employees. Toni Brewer, Ken Dodson, Doug Schnautz and Susan Browning agreed to serve on the committee.  Their report will be on the February 17, 2020 agenda. 
22. Chris Betz reported that CLSUD, City of Kyle and ARWA use the same attorney firm. Should a disagreement between CLSUD and ARWA or City of Kyle and ARWA arise, all entities agree to use separate outside legal firms to resolve the issue. 

23. No action on assigning signers on the FLNB Operating Checking account.  This item is tabled until the May 18, 2020 agenda.

24. The manager’s report was reviewed. 
a. Graham Moore of ARWA has stated more water is available. Mr. Moore would like CLSUD to decide if we would like some of it. Mr. Heideman will discuss with SWE to determine how much, if any, more water is needed to cover future growth.
25. The financials were reviewed. 
26. Toni Brewer made a motion to accept the Quarterly Funds Report. Ken Dodson second. The motion carried with a unanimous vote.

27. There were no leak credits given this month.

28. The calendar of events was reviewed.  Per John Hohn, Attorney at Law recommendation, Chris Betz announced the Class of Warren McEnulty and Vicki Hunter took office for the Board of Director term of May 2019 – May 2022 on May 20, 2019 when they attended the first CLSUD Board of Directors meeting of that term.  Future election dates have been added to the annual calendar to avoid missing deadlines.  
29. The meeting adjourned at 10:00 PM. 

______________________________



_____________________________


Chris Betz







Toni Brewer


President of the Board






Secretary of the Board



Acronyms:
ARWA – Alliance Regional Water Authority - formerly HCPUA – Hays Caldwell Public Utility Authority
CCN – Certificate of Convince and Necessity

CLSUD – County Line Special Utility District

CRWA – Canyon Regional Water Authority

GBRA – Guadalupe Blanco River Authority

PCU – Plum Creek Utility

SWE – Southwest Engineers

TCDBGP – Texas Community Development Block Grant Program
TCEQ – Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

TML – Texas Municipal League

TRWA – Texas Rural Water Association

TWA – Texas Water Alliance

TWDB – Texas Water Development Board
WCM – Williams Crow Mask, audit firm
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